HIGHLAND COMMUNITY COLLEGE

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING MINUTES

March 12, 2008
Trustees Present:   Nancy Batchelder, Vernie Coy, Donald Harter, Russell Karn, Joyce Rush, Jason Taylor.

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Rush at 7:30 p.m. in the Highland Community College Administration Building Conference Room.

Approval of the Agenda:  It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mr. Taylor, that the Agenda be approved as presented.  Motion passed.

Approval of the Minutes:  It was moved by Mr. Harter, seconded by Mr. Karn, that the minutes of February 11, 2008, be approved as presented.  Motion passed.

Approval of the Warrants:  It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mrs. Batchelder, that the warrants numbered 17909 through 18844 be approved as presented.  Discussion.  Motion passed.

NEKTC Merger Agreement and Lease: Mr. David Reist, President, reviewed draft documents of the merger and lease agreements with USD 409 for the Northeast Kansas Technical College.  Finalized documents will be presented for approval at the USD 409 School Board Meeting on March 17, 2008.  Mr. Reist requested a Special Meeting of the HCC Board of Trustees to vote on approval of the final merger agreement and lease.  It was the consensus of the Board that a special meeting of the HCC Trustees be held on Tuesday, March 18, 2008, at 6:00 p.m. in the HCC Administration Building Conference Room to consider approval of the NEKTC Merger Agreement and Lease.
Flooring Bids for Weight Room: Mr. Reist reported that two companies bid the rubber flooring for the weight room addition.  Keifer Specialty Flooring bid a Mondo Ramflex floor at a cost of $30,810.  Advanced Exercise Equipment bid three different floors at costs of $13,608.20, $15,049.76, and $16,807.76.  Discussion.  It was moved by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mr. Karn, that the bid of $13,608.20 be accepted from Advanced Exercise Equipment. Motion passed.
Lab Table Bids for Perry Chemistry Lab: In preparation for the construction of a Chemistry Lab at the HCC Center in Perry, Kansas, bids were sought for five student tables and one instructor table.  These tables have sinks and gas capabilities.  It was moved by Mr. Harter, seconded by Mr. Coy, that the low bid of $14,095 from K-Log be accepted for the five student tables and that the bid of $2,785 from ATD-American be accepted for the instructor table.  Motion passed.
Bid for Sanding, Refinishing, and Re-Painting of Allen Field House Floor:  Beginning with the 2008-09 basketball season, the men’s 3-point line will be 12 inches behind the existing 3-point line for college basketball.  Since this requirement affects all colleges, finding someone to refinish the floor has not been simple.  Lankford Enterprises, Inc., currently refinishes and paints the gym floor at Kansas State University and several high schools and colleges around Kansas and Missouri.  They have bid $11,200 to sand and refinish the gym floor and $4,400 for the lettering and artwork.  Discussion.  It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mrs. Batchelder, that the bid of $15,500 from Lankford Enterprises, Inc., be accepted for the sanding, refinishing and re-painting of the Allen Field House Floor.  Motion passed.
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Doniphan County Economic Development: Mr. Reist reported that Mr. Galen Weiland has announced he will be retiring from the Economic Development Director position as of June 30, 2008.  Mr. Reist gave notice to the Doniphan County Commissioners that the College wished to terminate the current agreement and turn Economic Development back over to the County
As a result of that discussion, Mr. Reist was asked to set up a meeting with Cities, School Districts, and County people to discuss economic development and possibly get them involved in the hiring process.
Draft Calendar for 2009-2010: The Trustees were presented with a draft calendar for the 2009-2010 academic year.  Mr. Reist asked the Trustees to review it and let him know if they noticed any problems with it.  He added that the NEKTC will operate under a slightly different calendar which coincides with the USD calendar.  Those dates are not reflected on this draft.  Other groups on campus will also review the draft calendar and a final copy will be presented to the Board for their approval at a future meeting.
Higher Learning Commission and AQIP:  Highland Community College recently received its Systems Appraisal Feedback Report from the Higher Learning Commission.  Mr. Reist reviewed the document with the Trustees.  He also spoke about upcoming visits from the HLC to have several off campus sites, as well as the Atchison Technical College, considered for accreditation.

Foundation Report:  Dr. Craig Mosher, Executive Director of the HCC Foundation, reported that the several estates have been finalized.  Several new people have been recruited as new Foundation Board Members and will join the Board in the future.
Finance/Operations Report:  Ms. Deborah Fox, Vice President for Finance/Operations, reported that she met with the contractor and architect about the Perry Chemistry Lab.  She stated that she feels confident the contractor is aware of all the code issues that the College must adhere to in a facility of this sort.  This project may start in April.
Ms. Fox informed the Trustees that bids were requested from 12 vendors for an Emergency Notification System for the College.  The low bidder was asked to provide a demo of the system and the Administration felt that the system would work well for HCC.  It is hoped that the system will be installed and operational by the end of March.
Progress on the Weight Room Addition has been seriously delayed because of the wet weather.  Once it dries out enough, the footings will be poured and building will proceed.
Student Services Report:  Dr. Cheryl Rasmussen, Vice President for Student Services, reported that she had attended the NASPA Conference for student services personnel in Boston.  A topic of much discussion was emergency planning on campuses.  Other issues discussed included retention and developmental education.
Dr. Rasmussen provided a report comparing Spring 2008 enrollment to previous years.  She stated that the College will be offering Summer Blitz again this year.  Students will take developmental reading, fundamentals of math or beginning algebra and College Orientation, Microsoft Word, and a PE activity class.
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Academic Affairs Report:  Mr. Mike Parker, Vice President for Academic Affairs, reported that March 1 was the due date for the Performance Agreement Report to the Kansas Board of Regents.  Any new monies available to community colleges are based on how well the performance agreements are put together and how well the goals in those agreements are met.

The Deans and Directors across the State meet twice a year.  Mr. Parker reported that Will Gladhart, Business & Industry Coordinator, and Liz Brey, Allied Health Coordinator, attended the meeting along with Mr. Parker at the Flint Hills Technical College in Emporia.  They were able to take advantage of some very good networking opportunities with their peers.

Mr. Parker informed the Trustees that a bill has been introduced that may allow high school sophomores to take concurrent courses.  He added that students are tested before they are allowed in the class.
Mr. Parker explained that, a year and a half ago, the College had purchased two baby grand pianos from the Schmidt Music Company.  The pianos were being made, so in the meantime, the company provided two loaners to the College.  A year and a half later, the College has not yet received its pianos and one of the loaners is no longer working.  The gentleman who tunes the pianos for the College, Mr. Ed Dufrain of Maryville, MO, contacted the company on the College’s behalf and was able to get the final delivery completed.  Mr. Parker extended his thanks to Mr. Dufrain for his help in getting the pianos delivered.

Trustees Report:  No report.
Presidents Report:  Mr. Reist provided an update on recent personnel changes.

On February 25th, Mr. Reist met with Robert Jeffers and attorney and closed on that property.

Viticulture classes are being offered in Wamego.  A possible partnership with Redlands Community College of Redlands, OK, is being considered.

The College is working with Mr. Galen Weiland, Economic Development Director, and Mr. Gary Satter, RC & D, on the possibility of starting a business incubator program.
The Kansas Legislative Post Audit conducted a performance audit on community colleges.  Mr. Reist reviewed some of the report, adding that HCC fared well in the report.

Mr. Reist distributed a copy of a report he had conducted for the Kansas Jayhawk Conference.  The report provided a comparison of student athletes who worked for each college and how many were paid with college money and how many were paid with federal money.
Mr. Reist reviewed upcoming events at the College.

Public Comment:  No Public Comment

Announcements:  No announcements.
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Executive Session to Discuss Contract Negotiations:  It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mr. Taylor, to go into executive session at 8:39 p.m. to discuss contract negotiations for no longer than 10 minutes.  Motion passed. Mr. Reist was asked to remain during the session.
The Board reconvened to regular session at 8:49 p.m.  No action taken.

Adjournment:  It was moved by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mrs. Batchelder, that the meeting adjourn.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.
________________________________  __________  __________________________________
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